
 

COMMUNIQUÉ 

CONSTRUCTION OF A PUBLIC UNDERPASS ACROSS BLACK RIVER-SAVANNE 

COAST ROAD (B9) AT BEL OMBRE 

Infrastructure Works to 2nd Golf Course at Bel Ombre 

The Public is hereby informed that due to road works by Transinvest Construction Ltd 
for the construction of a public underpass, the Black River – Savanne Coast Road (B9) 
will be closed to traffic in both direction over a stretch of 150m at Bel Ombre near 
Tamassa Hotel as from Monday 10th October 2022. 

Accordingly, a diversion scheme has been set up whereby, all traffic will be diverted 
along a temporary road alongside the closed stretch of the road.  

Appropriate traffic signs have been placed to guide road users and police assistance 

will be provided as and when required. 

Drivers are advised to be cautious when approaching the working areas and respect 
the traffic signs. 

The Ministry apologies for any inconveniences caused and relies on the cooperation 
and understanding of the road users. 

 

6th October 2022   Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 

 


